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SUBJECT: NRC CONSENT TO DIRECT LICENSE TRANSFER, 
NRC LICENSE NO. 21-32110-01 

Dear Dr. Hassan: 

By letter dated June 28, 2019, Michigan Cardiology, P.C. submitted to the U.S. Nuclear 
Regulatory Commission (NRC) a request for consent to a direct license transfer of NRC 
Materials License No. 21-32110-01 pursuant to a purchase agreement with Heart Rhythm Clinic 
of Michigan. The letter is available electronically from the NRC's Agencywide Documents 
Access and Management System (ADAMS) at Accession Nos. ML 19192A259 and · 
ML 19213A 116. Based on the information provided, Heart Rhythm Clinic of Michigan became 
the owner of Michigan Cardiology, P.C. Further, we understand that this transfer will not result in 
any change to the licensed materials, locations of use of licensed material, or the Radiation 
Safety Officer responsible for the oversight of the licensee's radiation safety program. 

Based on the above understandings and as more fully detailed in the enclosed NRC staff's 
Safety Evaluation Report which documents the NRC staff's review of the request, we have no 
objection to the transfer of License No. 21-32110-01. 

Enclosed is Amendment No. 10 to your U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) Material 
License No. 21-32110-01 for Heart Rhythm Clinic of Michigan in accordance with your requests 
dated June 28, 2019 and October 3, 2019. Please review the enclosed document carefully and 
be sure that you understand all conditions. If there are any errors or questions, please notify the 
NRC Region Ill office at (630) 829-9887 so that we may provide appropriate corrections and 
answers. 

The NRC's Safety Culture Policy Statement became effective in June 2011. While a policy 
statement and not a regulation, it sets forth the agency's expectations for individuals and 
organizations to establish and maintain a positive safety culture. You can access the policy 
statement and supporting material that may benefit your organization on NRC's safety culture 
Web site at http://www.nrc.gov/about-nrc/regulatory/enforcement/safety-culture.html. We 



M. Hassan -2-

strongly encourage you to review this material and adapt it to your particular needs in order to 
develop and maintain a positive safety culture as you engage in NRG-regulated activities. 

In accordance with Title 10 of the Code of Federal Regulations (CFR) Section 2.390, a copy of 
this letter and its enclosure will be available electronically for public inspection in the NRC Public 
Document Room or from ADAMS, accessible from the NRC Web site at 
http://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/adams; html. 

License No. 21-32110-01 
Docket No. 030-34796 

~~e. G:JJM 
Magclalena R. Gryglak . 
Health Physicist 
Materials Licensing Branch 

Enclosures: 1. NRC Safety Evaluation Report (SER) concerning request for consent to 
Transfer of Control 

2. Amendment No. 1 O 


